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@ SIR ELLIS KADOORIE SECONDARY SCHOOL (WEST KOWLOON)

Parents’ Letter No. 5

04 November 2024
Dear Parents/Guardians,

Matters concerning School Uniforms. PTA AGM., Study Room & Homework Supervision
Class

Please be informed of the following matters:

1. Matters concerning School Uniforms

A. Winter School Uniform

With effect from 5 November 2024 (Tuesday) students may opt to wear winter uniform. From
18 November 2024 (Monday) onwards, it will be compulsory for all students to wear winter
uniform.

Please note that sweaters should be navy blue V-neck with the school logo and jackets should be
navy blue fleece jackets with the school logo. Boys must wear plain black belts with simple
buckles.

B. Arrangement of non-uniform jackets and scarf during winter

When the Cold Weather Warning is issued or temperature falls to 15 °C, plain navy blue, dark
blue or black jackets or scarf may be worn on top of the school sweater or school jacket if
necessary. Please be reminded that denim jackets, leather jackets and hoodies are not permitted.
If students fail to follow the guidelines mentioned above, the school will take away and keep
these non-uniform items for one week.

For details of the uniform regulations, please refer to the school uniform regulations on pages 3
- 5 of the student handbook.

2. Invitation to the 33" PTA Annual General Meeting (AGM) & Parents’ Night

The 33 PTA AGM and Parents’ Night is going to be held on the 8" November 2024. Since all
parents are members of the PTA, you are all invited to attend the 33" AGM. Please refer to the
details below.

Date: 8 November 2024 (Friday)
Venue: School Hall, 2nd floor, Sir Ellis Kadoorie Secondary School (West Kowloon)
Time: 6:00pm onwards

For details of the programme, please refer to the parents’ letter issued by the PTA on 25™ October
2024.



3. Study Room & Homework Supervision Class

In order to improve the academic performance of our students, a study room has been set up for
students after school. Teaching assistants will be on duty in the study room to review their
homework and answer questions they may have in studies.

Details of the operation of the room are shown below:

Date: Every Monday and Wednesday (on normal school days)
Time: -3:35 pm. —4:35 p.m.
Venue: Room 301

During the opening hours, students may use the room at any time. The time of students’ arrival
and departure will be recorded.

If students cannot submit homework on time, they may be requested by teachers to complete the
homework there. Parents will be informed by phone if their child(ren)/ward(s) is/are sent to the
homework supervision class.

For any enquiries, please feel free to contact Mr PANG Chi-kin or Miss CHU Yee-lai at 2576
1871.

Yours faithfully,

-

LEE Tung-ching

Principal

This Parents’ Letter can be found on our school homepage (http://www.seksswk.edu.hk/) and eClass Parent App.
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